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GROWERS MARKET NEWS 
  
Help Wanted 
 Tuesday Evening Orientation – Contact Taylor @  

541-683-8250 
 Thursday Closer – Contact Nathan @ 541-852-0627 
 General: Cashiers – Contact Coordinator on duty 
 Inventory: See Below 
 
Meetings  

Growers Board: Tues, December 14, at 6:30 pm 
(at the round table upstairs, or downstairs in coop) 
 

 The next co-op coordinators' meeting is set for Monday,                         
 January 17th, 7 pm, at 176 N. Grand.  
  
Website: http://GrowersMarket.net 

 
HELP WANTED:  
Orientation on Tuesday evenings! Half-hour shift helping 
our new members find their feet and welcoming them to the 
community.  5:30 to about 6:00 every Tuesday evening. 
Contact Taylor for info (683-8250) or come in on a 
Tuesday evening. 
 
HELP WITH GROWERS INVENTORY 
     Growers needs lots of help with our year-end inventory, 
which we need to do for tax purposes and to help gauge the 
co-op's financial condition.  This year, the counting and 
weighing will start on Thursday, December 30th, at 6 pm, 
and we will finish up beginning at 2 pm on Saturday, 
January 1st.  You can come late, and you can volunteer for 
an hour, or for longer if you want.  We offer double 
pumpkins, so helping with inventory is a good opportunity 
for students, teachers and other busy people who have a 
little free time at the end of the year.  People might want to 
shop earlier than 6 pm to avoid the inventory activity.  
Growers will be closed on Friday, December 31st.  Darcy 
Strange will again be coordinating the counting and 
weighing (thanks, Darcy). 
 
 

 
 
ADAPTABLE SHOPPING 
Bulk and dry good are in disarray due to building 
improvements. Look carefully, it's all here in the same  
general area. It should be put back together in two weeks. 
Thanks and have fun shopping. 
 
LIDS WANTED! 
wanted: if you recycle, not reuse the 8 ounce nancy's yogurt 
cups i would love to have the lids.  the same goes for lids 
from tubes of tennis balls. i use them in candle production. 
i've put a bag up by the front desk. thanks, sue. 
 
CHRISTMAS TREES FOR SALE 
Hello and Merry Xmas.  I will be selling xmas trees again 
this year.  If you or anybody you know plan on purchasing 
a cut tree for the holiday season, please come by my stand 
on the corner of 29th and Willamette (behind the gas 
station).  We will have a large assortment of trees, wreaths, 
swag, free hot cocoa and candy canes, and other Christmas 
stuff.  Hope to see you there.  We will be opening the day 
after Thanksgiving and closing around the 22nd of 
December.  Happy holidays.  Thanks for being growers. 
 Nathan 
 
HELLO HERB & PLANT LOVERS, 
 
Sharol Tilgner has created a new blog 
at http://dreamingabeautifulworld.blogspot.com/ 
The blog offers information on health, herbs, gardening and 
general self-sufficiency. 
 
The current subjects on the blog are: 
 
1) Influenza: How to prevent it, information on 
immunizations and links to further details 
 
2) The Cause of the Massive Deaths of Honey Bees 
 
3) A Simple Pump: For those of you thinking about putting 
a hand pump on your well 
            OVER 
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Please let her know what you would like to see on the blog 
in the future. 
 
FOR RENT 
*  FOR RENT: Cozy 2 bedroom house with artists studio in 
Eco-Village/ Permaculture Project. Shared yard, 
greenhouse, gardens, chickens, shared chores. Electric heat, 
W&D hookups, storage, high speed internet, Whiteaker 
neighborhood. $795.00./ Mo. + utilities. Beekeeping 
experience a plus. Move in costs include 1st + last + 
deposits. No smoking on property. No pets. (541) 683-0626 
<www.arttrekinc.com/possumplace/> 
 
* $300 room in west eugene available now. 11 x 11, 
utilities included, Qwest Wireless, washer, garden, bike 
path, bus lines, bathtub.  No smoking or illegal drugs.  First 
and last month's rent required to move in, and $100 security 
deposit.  Pet okay.  Possible work-trade.  Phone 541-343-
2223. 
 
* Looking to share this lovely house with a conscious, 
communicative, joyous, mature person! Sharing with a 
woman is my preference but if after reading this post you 
feel like you are a good match, please still contact me. My 
housemate has decided to travel and just put in his 30 days 
notice. Move in costs will be $725 (half for first month's 
rent and half for security). The rent split evenly is $362.50 
each + utilities. I do not have internet set up and can not 
afford it at this time. We have a month to month lease 
agreement. As of now, I will be living here until Feb or 
mid-Feb. I am waiting to hear if a spot opens for me in a 
herbal school, beginning March 15 in Cali. This will most 
likely happen, though I am not sure when I will find out, 
and I am exploring other options if it does not work out, so 
I don't plan on being in Eugene for Spring/Summer (though 
that may change...) I will be able to give at least a month's 
notice to you, if not more! I would like to live with 
someone who definitely plans on staying until Feb or 
March, or beyond. (And I'm happy to help you find a new 
housemate.)  
 
The house is beautiful and has: a bathtub, wood floors 
throughout, washer/dryer hook up, electric stove, 
dishwasher, a big open living and dining room space 
(perfect for dancing/yoga!), new energy efficient windows 
(and many of them), electric baseboards, a thermostat in 
each room, a bike/storage shed, a mud/coat room in back. It 
is in an alleyway, dead ending into a bike bath and park. 
Your room is in the front of the house with one double 
window looking out to a stand of oak trees and a side 
window to the side yard.  There is a small closet with some  
 

shelves and space for hanging clothes with a shelf above it. 
 
About me: Ecologically and spiritually minded, committed 
to a natural lifestyle, value healthy honest communication, 
on a healing path. I love to cook, and spend a lot of time in 
the kitchen, eating in the Nourishing Traditions style--so 
yes I cook meat and make bone stock (not much red meat 
and no bacon). I have very strong chemical and fragrance 
sensitivities, though natural/organic products and essential 
oils are usually fine. To elaborate, I can not live with 
someone who uses any conventional body care or cleaning 
products. Incense is usually not okay, a little sage is okay. 
Even some natural products are too strong for me, so please 
be open to discussing this with me to make sure we are both 
comfortable. I am mostly very quiet, but like to sing, and I 
like to dance to music a few times a week (this could 
happen when you are gone). Generally I go to bed between 
10-11 and like quiet at night. I wont live with a TV or 
microwave. I will also be working from home making 
earrings to sell at the holiday market and looking for 
outside work as well. I tend to be a home body, especially 
in the winter time. It is very important to me to have a 
home with peaceful, good energy and have a healthy flow 
with the person I live with. I am extremely minimal on 
drinking and hope to live with someone similar. I hope to 
live with someone who socializes outside mostly, and 
might bring one friend over at a time, a few times a week, 
but not much more than that. I am not sure if pets are 
allowed on our lease, but I would prefer not living with 
pets.  
 
Please contact Leora at LEROARA@gmail.com or  
525-0118.  Please spread the word to your friends. 
Blessings! 
 
Send submissions to garbanzo@lists.opn.org. You can also put articles in the garbanzo box at 
Growers. Newsletter copy deadline is 5:00 pm Wednesday. Market hours are Tuesdays 5-
7pm; Thursdays 2:30 to 7:30 pm and Fridays 9:00 am to 6:30 pm. An orientation to Growers 
is held each Thursday at 1:30. The Growers email list includes an electronic banzo, events 
notices, and other misc. info. growers@lists.opn.org  To subscribe via email, send a message 
to growers-join@lists.opn.org Growers Market: 541-687-1145 


